City of Cologne
JULY 15, 2013

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a council meeting was held on Monday, July 15,
2013 at the Cologne Community Center. Mayor Matt Lein called the meeting to order at
7:00 p.m. Councilmembers, Jeffrey McInnis, Scott Williams and Don Meyer were present.
City Administrator John Hendel and Deputy Clerk Sue Mueller were present.

City Administrator requested the following changes to the Agenda:

Table ¢) City Logo Discussion

Add e) Street repair update

Add f) Jaguar Communications phone proposal
Add g) County Road 36 watermain loop

ADOPT AGENDA

Motion by Meyer to adopt the revised Agenda, seconded by Mcinnis. Motion passed
unanimously.

ADOPT CONSENT AGENDA

Motion by Meyer, seconded by Williams, to adopt the Consent Agenda. Motion passed
unanimously.

VISITORS PRESENTATION
a) Cologne Hollanders Baseball-Legion Tournament Update
Craig Pexa updated the Council on plans for the Cologne Hollanders hosting the regional
baseball- tournament held two consecutive weekends in July: July 19-July 21% and July
26-July 28™. Craig reviewed the plans for parking, which were coordinated with the
Cologne Lions Club.

COUNCIL BUSINESS

a) Klein Bank
Administrator John Hendel updated the Council on comparisons between Security Bank
of Waconia and Klein Bank. Administrator Hendel reported Klein Bank has some
resources available that would be of benefit. Staff recommended the Council approve the
use of both Security Bank and Klein Bank for city business.

Motion by Williams, seconded by Mclnnis, to approve banking with Klein Bank and Security
Bank. Motion passed unanimously.

b) City Uniforms
Administrator John Hendel presented two bids for city uniforms; Ameripride Inc., the
current vendor, and G & K Services. G & K Services was able to provide more services
at a lower price than Ameripride. Staff recommended Council approve the uniform
allowance for the public works department and award the bid of G & K Services.

Motion by Meyer, seconded by Mclnnis, to approve the bid from G & K Services for city
uniforms and building maintenence. Motion passed unanimously.






¢) City Logo Discussion
Administrator John Hendel presented the Council with a draft of options for a new city
logo. The city currently has multiple logos on water towers and in use on office supplies.
City staff would like to transition from the multiple logos that are currently being used to
one. Administrator Hendel reported the transition may take one to two years. Council
members tabled any decision at this time.

Vacant Council Position

Kyle Evenski, 2016 Cobblestone was in attendance and gave a brief summary of why he
is a candidate for the vacant council chair. After some discussion regarding attendance at
council meetings, the Council approved the appointment of Kyle Evenski to the City
Council.

Motion by Williams, seconded by Mcinnis, to appoint Kyle Evenski to the City of Cologne
Council. Motion passed unanimously.

¢) Street Repair Update
Administrator John Hendel reported on the street repair work for this summer. Wm
Mueller bid $58,487.60 for pothole and street reconstruction, Bargen Inc. bid $6,536.70
for crack sealing and Pearson Bros., Inc. bid $44,145.09 for seal and chip coating and the
possible mill overlay of Playhouse Street. Administrator Hendel explained a portion of
the repair work was budgeted and the local government aid the city is receiving is higher
than originally projected. Councilmember Don Meyer stated some of the streets are in
need of repair and advised the repairs be started.

Motion by Meyer, seconded by Mclnnis, to approve the street repair project up to $116,000.
Motion passed unanimously.

f) Jaguar Communications Phone Proposal
Administrator John Hendel presented a proposal from Jaguar Communications for the
city phone system. Hendel reported switching from Centurylink to Jaguar
Communications will save the city some money.

Motion by Mcinnis, seconded by Meyer, to approve the Jaguar Communications phone
proposal. Motion passed unanimously.

g) County Road 36 Watermain Loop
Administrator John Hendel reported Bolton and Menk has an application for water
system improvements, and will keep the city informed of any new developments.
Administrator Hendel reported this project should be something the council should
keep in mind for the future.

Motion by Williams, seconded by Meyer to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed

unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, ATTEST:
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Sue Mueller, Deputy City Clerk Matt Lein, Mayor







